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June 19, 2020 

 
CITY EVENTS 
 

UPCOMING PUBLIC CITY MEETINGS  
 

 City Council Policy Session – 2:30 p.m. Tuesday, June 23. Please access the link for instructions on 
meeting participation https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings  

 City Council Formal Meeting – 2:30 Wednesday, June 24. Please access the link for instructions on 
meeting participation https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings  

 Zoning Adjustment Hearing – 9:00 a.m. & 1:30 p.m. Thursday, June 25. Please follow the link for 
meeting participation. https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerksite/PublicMeetings/200604001.pdf 

 
 

City Council meetings are live on Cox Cable Channel 11 and streamed live on 
https://www.phoenix.gov/phxtv and facebook.com/cityofphoenix.   

To view written or video instructions for meeting participation, please visit 
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings  

Past City Council meetings are posted to YouTube at 
http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz.  

 
 
 
DISTRICT 1 EVENTS:  
 
DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY MEETINGS   
 
Councilwoman Williams’ District 1 Community Breakfast for Friday, June 26, is canceled.  
Please continue to check back as updates will be posted in this newsletter. 
 
 

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerksite/PublicMeetings/200604001.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/phxtv
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings
http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz
http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz
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JUNE 19 STATEMENT FROM COUNCILWOMAN WILLIAMS ON 2020 CENSUS 
 

Have you been counted in the 2020 Census? 

 
As of June 18, 59.4 percent of households in Phoenix responded to the census, statewide 58.1 percent, and 
nationally 61.6 percent of households have responded.  

 
Currently, nearly four out of 10 households have yet to respond to the 2020 Census, which is why I along 
with the Census Bureau urge every household to complete it as soon as possible online, by phone or by mail. 
Households that do not respond to the invitation will be visited by a census taker. Your response shapes 
decisions about how public funds are spent for schools, fire and emergency services, and health care for your 

community.   

 
There are three ways to respond: iCount2020.info; 1-844-330-2020 English, 1-844-468-2020 Spanish; or by 
mail.  If you have any questions, call my office at 602-262-7444. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

file://///one/clk/PERM/PCC/DIST1/Statements/iCount2020.info
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COUNCILWOMAN WILLIAMS IN THE NEWS: PANDEMIC SHOWS 

IMPORTANCE OF FILLING OUT CENSUS  

 

In today’s Arizona Republic, my guest column focused on the importance of the Census: 
 
The COVID-19 crisis has undoubtedly turned a public eye on the importance of resources like hospitals and 
emergency services. 
 
In the coming months, the pandemic will continue to demonstrate how critical it is for the continuation of 
programs and services that matter in our communities, like hot lunches for schoolchildren and medical 
resources for older adults. Funding for these programs and services is impacted by census data. 
 
An accurate population count in our city ultimately helps with all types of funding, including dollars allocated 
for emergencies like the one we are in now. And so now more than ever, we need to ensure every person, in 
every household, in all of our Arizona communities are counted in the 2020 Census. 
 
The city of Phoenix has gone to great lengths to achieve the most accurate count, and over the last three 
months, the city’s self-response rate to the 2020 Census is 60%. Yet, a complete count is far from over. 
 
There are neighborhoods surfacing as potentially undercounted areas and trending far below the city’s self-
response average. There is potential that the people who live in historically undercounted areas were 
disproportionately impacted by the disruptions created by the novel coronavirus and find themselves dealing 
with more pressing issues delaying their response. We must take extra steps to ensure these neighborhoods 
are counted, so they can receive the funding they need! 
 
To get ahead of this trend, Phoenix took a proactive extra step on May 11 when it sent a team of trained 
canvassers to areas with low self-response rates, encouraging households to fill out their form. The canvassers 
were identifiable representatives of the City of Phoenix 2020 Census and were equipped with educational door 
hangers which have been minimally handled before being dropped off. 
 
The canvassers will continue circulating through undercounted communities through mid-August and will 
adhere to guidelines established by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention – wearing masks, gloves 
and practicing contactless strategies – as they work to educate the undercounted. 
 
Executing a personalized outreach effort like this one is imperative, as people who are dealing with the impacts 
of COVID-19, may find that filling out their census form has become less of a priority under the 
circumstances. 
 
While the deadline to fill out the census form has been extended to October, this may also cause people to 
delay or forget about completing their questionnaire. For these reasons, the canvassing outreach is timely and 
critical. After all, we only have one chance every ten years to obtain an accurate count of the entire population. 
Together, we can seize this chance! 
 
To see how your community is doing in response to the 2020 Census, find a link to the self-response map by 
visiting icount2020.info. 
 
https://www.azcentral.com/story/opinion/op-ed/2020/06/19/covid-19-pandemic-shows-why-we-must-
all-fill-out-2020-census-form/3202159001/ 

icount2020.info
https://www.azcentral.com/story/opinion/op-ed/2020/06/19/covid-19-pandemic-shows-why-we-must-all-fill-out-2020-census-form/3202159001/
https://www.azcentral.com/story/opinion/op-ed/2020/06/19/covid-19-pandemic-shows-why-we-must-all-fill-out-2020-census-form/3202159001/
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CITY NEWS & EVENTS: 
 

Face Coverings Required   

 

Given the rise in COVID-19 cases throughout Arizona, at a special Policy meeting on Friday, June 19, the 

City Council approved a declaration that requires a face covering when away from home or residence and 

unable to physically distance. 

 

The declaration goes into effect 6 a.m. Saturday, June 20.  

 

For details, visit https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/em-and-hs/1353 and for answers to questions you 

may have visit City of Phoenix Face Covering FAQ’s  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/em-and-hs/1353
https://www.phoenix.gov/newssite/Documents/MaskUp%20FAQ%20Publisher.pdf
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COVID-19 RESOURCES 
 
 
For the most updated news an information 
related to COVID-19 or Coronavirus, please 
frequently check phoenix.gov/newsroom. 

 

City of Phoenix  

Business & Resident Resources 

Please visit https://www.phoenix.gov/Resources  

for information on the resources available to 

residents and local businesses.  

 
 
SMALL BUSINESSES RESOURCES  

 
Funding Still Available in Phoenix Small 
Business Resiliency Grants Program for 
COVID-19 Health Emergency Impacts 
 
Grant award notifications have been delivered to 85 
businesses in the first batch of Phoenix 
Microbusiness Resiliency Grants. These grants help 
offset losses related to the COVID-19 health 
emergency. The total grants value topped $300,000. 
It’s part of the Phoenix Small Business Resiliency 
Grants program offered by the city of Phoenix and the 
Phoenix IDA. Belwo are the three grants still taking applications:  
 
• The Phoenix IDA Small Business Relief Grant offers as much as $10,000 for qualifying 

small businesses located in, and adjoining, low-income neighborhoods in the city. Businesses must 
have had fewer than 25 employees on March 1, 2020, and calendar year 2019 gross sales of under 
$3 million. Small Business Relief Grants   

• The Phoenix Microbusiness Resiliency Grant is open to businesses located anywhere in the city with 
five or fewer employees and under $1 million in 2019 gross sales. Microbusinesses can have brick 
and mortar addresses, be a home-based business or a mobile business. Phoenix Micro Business 
Resiliency Grant 

• Phoenix Restaurant Restart Resiliency Grants applications are open. The grant helps cover the costs 
of reopening a restaurant by September 1, 2020. Restaurants with fixed Phoenix locations and food 
trucks headquartered in Phoenix are eligible to apply for the grant. Phoenix Restaurant Restart 
Resiliency Grant 
 

Altogether, the city allocated enough money to help more than 2,000 of these businesses with grants, 
which will not have to be repaid. The Arizona Community Foundation administers all grants and 
information and applications are available at AzFoundation.org/PHXGrants.  

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom
https://www.phoenix.gov/Resources
https://www.phoenix.gov/econdevsite/Documents/CoP-Phoenix-IDA-Small_Business-Relief-Grant-Round-Two-%20Flyer-FINAL.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/econdevsite/Documents/PHX-Microbusiness-Grant-Flyer.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/econdevsite/Documents/PHX-Microbusiness-Grant-Flyer.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/econdevsite/Documents/PHX-RestaurantRestart-Grant-Flyer.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/econdevsite/Documents/PHX-RestaurantRestart-Grant-Flyer.pdf
https://www.azfoundation.org/GrantsLoans/COVID-19FundingforPhoenixSmallBusinesses.aspx
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COVID-19 TESTING BLITZ 
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PHOENIX PUBLIC TRANSIT  
 

Phoenix Public Transit Requires Passengers 
to Wear Face Covering While Riding  
Starting July 1 
 
Beginning Wednesday, July 1, passengers are 
required to wear face coverings while riding 
transit in Phoenix to help prevent the spread of 
COVID-19. The use of face coverings is also 
strongly encouraged while waiting at bus stops or 
other transit areas where social distancing may 
not be possible. Look for updates regarding 
regional discussions on requiring face coverings 
on transit scheduled with Valley Metro.  

Beginning June 22, and as supplies allow, Phoenix Public Transit will provide 

face coverings for riders at the following transit centers: Central Station on Central Avenue and Van Buren 

Street, Ed Pastor on Central Avenue and Broadway Road, Metrocenter at the Metrocenter Mall, and 

Sunnyslope on 3rd Street and Dunlap Avenue.  

 

Face coverings will not be distributed on public transit vehicles, although distribution may occur in the 

coming weeks at additional city facilities as supplies allow. Further information on Phoenix social media 

channels and website will provide details on when and where additional mask distribution will take place.  

 

Riders are urged to plan ahead and bring their own face covering, which may include masks, face shields, 

homemade cloth coverings or other cloth positioned to cover the mouth and nose. Detailed information 

on the use of face coverings, including how to make your own at home, can be found at the Centers for 

Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) website. 

 

For health and safety reasons, there are exemptions to the face covering requirement: 

 

• Children ages 2 years and younger. Children in this age group should not wear masks/face coverings. 

• Anyone with a disability that makes it difficult for them to wear or remove a face covering. 
• Anyone who has been advised by a medical professional to not wear a face covering because of 

personal health issues. 
• Anyone who has trouble breathing or is unable to remove the face covering without help. 

 

In many cases, it is not apparent who is exempted, so we encourage riders not to get involved with other 
passengers who are not wearing a face covering. Public transit personnel will be instructed not to prevent 
riders who do not have a face covering from boarding or riding. Additionally, law enforcement will not 
be involved in enforcing the wearing of face coverings on public transit.  

For the latest service information and COVID-19 public transit preventative measures, 

visit valleymetro.org and follow @PhoenixMetroBus @valleymetro on Twitter. 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/diy-cloth-face-coverings.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/diy-cloth-face-coverings.html
https://www.valleymetro.org/news/service-impacts-due-covid-19
https://twitter.com/PhoenixMetroBus
https://twitter.com/valleymetro
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PHOENIX WATER SERVICES 

 

Phoenix Water Grows Trees to Revitalize Tres Rios Wetlands and  

Provide Trees to Surrounding Parks and Preserves 

The lush and scenic Tres Rios Wetlands are full of cottonwood groves, willows, mesquites, palo verde and 

other desert trees around the reed-lined ponds. Among these native trees lives the highly invasive salt 

cedar. These problematic trees diminish the health of surrounding trees by taking away water and 

nutrients. “A fully-grown salt cedar can drink up to 200 gallons of water a day,” said Lisa Bird, Operations 

& Maintenance Supervisor at the Tres Rios Wetlands. 

As Phoenix Water staff remove the overpowering salt cedar, they replace it with native plants to prevent 

the salt cedar from growing back. The team at the 91st Avenue Wastewater Treatment Plant grow trees 

from native seed pods rather than purchasing more trees. 

The project started over two years ago by building a structure with supplies already on hand and a goal to 

grow more desert trees. 

Throughout the year, staff harvest seed pods from native desert trees at the wetlands. They strategically 

plant seeds in stages year-round to always have trees readily available. These seeds are planted in tall pots 

or PVC pipe and grow in a shaded structure until they are ready for planting. The tall pot allows young 

plants to develop a tap root as long as 30 inches. A healthy taproot allows the plant to reach water deep 

in the soil. 

Last year 250 trees were grown and almost all of them have successfully matured in the ground. The shade 

structure now has the capacity to produce 1,000 trees. Phoenix Water donates some of the trees to the 

Parks and Recreation Department. Since March of 2019, 272 trees have been donated to the Rio Salado 

Habitat Restoration area, 15 to North Mountain Park, North Mountain Visitor Center and Deem Hills 

Preserve areas and 8 to the Sonoran Preserve.  
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PHOENIX FIREWORKS 

The Phoenix Fire Code prohibits the use and sale of consumer fireworks in the City of Phoenix. However, 
Arizona Revised Statute (A.R.S. or state law) prohibits the City of Phoenix from enforcing the ordinance 
relating to permissible consumer fireworks during the following dates:  
 

• A.R.S. allows consumer fireworks sales 
between:  
o April 25 through May 6 
o May 20 through July 6  
o December 10 through January 3 

• A.R.S. allows consumer fireworks use 
between:  
o May 4 through May 6 
o June 24 through July 6 
o December 24 through January 3 

A.R.S. allows Fire Prevention to permit and inspect sales locations based on the quantities of consumer fireworks 
for sale.  

"Permissible consumer fireworks" allowed by A.R.S. 
Ground and handheld sparkling devices, cylindrical fountains, cone fountains, illuminating torches, wheels, ground 
spinners, flitter sparklers, toy smoke devices, wire sparklers or dipped sticks, multiple tube ground and handheld 
sparkling devices, cylindrical fountains, cone fountains and illuminating torches. 
 
A.R.S. prohibits any consumer firework that is intended to rise into the air and explode or to detonate in the air or 
to fly above the ground, including firework items defined and known as firecrackers, bottle rockets, sky rockets, 
missile-type rockets, helicopters, aerial spinners, torpedoes, roman candles, mine devices, shell devices and aerial 
shell kits or reloadable tubes. 
 
Fireworks retail sales inspections 
A.R.S. allows Fire Prevention to permit and inspect sales locations based on the quantities of consumer fireworks 
for sale. Fire Prevention inspects the various tents around the City of Phoenix that sell consumer fireworks to 
ensure the tents are compliant with the fire code, and the maximum allowable fireworks quantities are not exceeded. 
Each consumer fireworks sales location is required to have a fire inspection if they exceed the permittable quantities 
of consumer fireworks.  
 
For more information on safety and the state law that regulates the use and sales of fireworks in Arizona, visit 
phoenix.gov/fire/safety-information/fire-safety/fireworks 
 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/fire/safety-information/fire-safety/fireworks
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PHOENIX MONSOON READINESS 
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PHOENIX FIRST RESPONDERS: MONSOON PREPAREDNESS 
Monsoon Season Safety 

Information 

On June 16, the Phoenix Fire 

Department Technical Rescue 

Team held its annual 

monsoon preparedness event.  

The event focused on such 

important safety information 

as flooded roadways, 

mountain rescues and search 

and rescue. Departments 

included Police, Fire, and 

Streets in a coordinated effort to 

inform current and new residents on 

how to stay safe during extreme weather conditions. KTAR was present to document the day’s event. To 

read the article and watch the video please visit Monsoon Preparedness. Thanks to @Ali_Vetnar and 

@KTAR923 for spending time with the team at the #PHXMonsoon media day. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

https://ktar.com/story/3286732/phoenix-first-responders-showcase-preparedness-for-monsoon-season/
https://twitter.com/hashtag/PHXMonsoon?src=hashtag_click
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STREET TRANSPORTATION:  

HAWK LIGHT MODIFICATIONS 

 

Signal Timing at HAWK Pedestrian Signals  

Modified to Improve Safety for  

Pedestrians and Bicyclists 

 

To help increase safety as more people are walking 
and riding bicycles, the Street Transportation 
Department reprogrammed its HAWK pedestrian 
signals to minimize time people spend waiting to 
cross the street at its HAWK signals.  
 
HAWKs are traffic signals that allow people to cross the road safely and operate in a 
YELLOW–RED–FLASHING RED sequence to alert drivers that there are people who need to cross 
the road. All HAWKs will be programmed to minimize wait delays by as much as 50 percent.  Some 
HAWK signals had a 60- to 90-second delay between activations. The gap between activations at most 
HAWKs will now be only 30 to 40 seconds.  
 
“With fewer cars on the roads, decreasing the wait time for people walking or riding bikes will discourage 
people from crossing the road without the signal,” said Councilwoman Thelda Williams, who chairs the 
Transportation, Infrastructure and Innovation Subcommittee. “The reprogramming of the HAWKs will 
be a permanent change to help improve safety for pedestrians and bicyclists.” 

 
  HAWKs that are programmed to coordinate with 
nearby traffic signals will continue to work in a 
coordinated fashion but wait times were also 
improved at these locations. The changes resulted 
from close collaboration between the Street 
Transportation Department’s Office of Pedestrian 
Safety, the Active Transportation Program and 
pedestrian and bicycle advocacy groups.  
 
Unlike standard traffic signals, HAWKs only operate 

when a person pushes the crossing button. Vehicles 

are free to move when the signal is dark and no one is 

waiting to cross the road. Phoenix currently has 65 

HAWK signals and they have all been updated in 

recent weeks.  

 

For a map of the HAWK locations or to learn more 

about how to use HAWK signals, go to 

phoenix.gov/streets/HAWK. The user guide is 

available in English and Spanish. Learn more about 

the Street Transportation Department at 

phoenix.gov/streets and follow the department on 

Twitter @StreetsPHX. 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/hawk
http://www.phoenix.gov/streets
http://www.twitter.com/StreetsPHX
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OVERNIGHT RAMP CLOSURES, I-17 LANE RESTRICTIONS CONTINUE 

NEXT WEEK FOR INTERCHANGE PROJECTS AT HAPPY VALLEY AND 

PINNACLE PEAK ROADS   
 

Drivers who use Interstate 17 and the interchanges at Happy Valley and Pinnacle Peak roads in north 
Phoenix should slow down in the construction zone and use caution while the following restrictions and 
closures are in place through June 27: 
Interstate 17 at Happy Valley Road 

• Northbound I-17 will have nightly lane restrictions from 9 p.m. to 5 a.m. beginning Monday, 
June 22 until the morning of Saturday, June 27.  

• Northbound I-17 will be restricted to one lane on Monday night and restricted to 
two lanes Tuesday through Friday nights. 

• Southbound I-17 will have nightly lane restrictions from 9 p.m. to 5 a.m. beginning Monday, 
June 22 until the morning of Saturday, June 27.  

• Southbound I-17 will be restricted to two lanes on Monday night and restricted to 
one lane Tuesday through Friday nights.   

Happy Valley Road at Interstate 17 

• The southbound I-17 on-ramp at Happy Valley Road will be closed from 9 p.m. Thursday, 
June 25 until 5 a.m., Friday, June 26.  

• Detour:  Drivers can use southbound 43rd or 19th Avenue to Pinnacle Peak Road to access 
the southbound I-17 on-ramp. 

• Traffic entering southbound I-17 at Happy Valley Road  will be shifted to a temporary on-
ramp just east of the existing on-ramp beginning at 5 a.m. Thursday, June 25 while the new 
southbound on-ramp is completed. 

 Pinnacle Peak Road at Interstate 17 

• The north-and southbound I-17 off-ramps at Pinnacle Peak Road will be closed from 9 p.m. 
Tuesday, June 23 until 5 a.m., Thursday, June 25.  

• Detours: Northbound traffic may exit at Deer Valley Road and use northbound 19th 
Avenue to access Pinnacle Peak Road. Southbound traffic may exit at Jomax Road and use 
19th Avenue to access Pinnacle Peak Road. 

• East-and westbound Pinnacle Peak Road will be closed between 29th and 23rd avenues 
from 9 p.m. Wednesday, June 24 until 5 a.m., Thursday, June 25.  

Detour: Traffic west of I-17 may use 43rd Avenue to Happy Valley Road or 35th Avenue to Deer 

Valley Road for east/west travel. Traffic east of I-17 may use 19th Avenue to Happy Valley Road or 

Deer Valley Road for east/west travel. Schedules are subject to change based on weather and other unforeseen 

factors. For more information, please call the ADOT Bilingual Project Information Line at 855.712.8530 or go to 

azdot.gov/contact [lnks.gd] and select Projects from the drop-down menu.

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA2MTkuMjMyNDMwNTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2FwcHMuYXpkb3QuZ292L2NvbnRhY3RfYWRvdC8ifQ.HWth0o6wW5OytUNfDsoCbyG9M5V-ARLn5NsztKNMe8E/s/580129939/br/80096299260-l__;!!LkjWUF49MRd51_ry!OI8ZBF9aVMf2b164UCbp89uX9CfSTV-GPeY1z_RUa5xUcY-i0KgPjucvpxPuIUddzf4m8RFvfd3k$
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COUNCIL DISTRICT 1 NEWS AND INITIATIVES  
 

STREET TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT  
 
Cool Pavement Pilot Program 

The City of Phoenix Street Transportation Department selected portions of eight neighborhoods and one 
city park to receive cool pavement treatment as part of a pilot project. Cool pavement is lighter in color 
than traditional asphalt or other seal coatings. Cool pavement reflects back the sunlight that hits it. Because 
the surface reflects rather than retains heat, cool pavement has the potential to offset rising nighttime 
temperatures in Phoenix. 
 
The department is applying this cool pavement coating to extend the life of existing pavement and allow 
us to study the effectiveness and durability of the material. They have prepared the Cool Pavement  
webpage to help answer some of the most common questions people may have about cool pavement and 
the city's pilot project. 
 
Please join the Street Transportation Department for a virtual public meeting on Tuesday, June 30 at 6:00 
p.m. to learn more about the Cool Pavement Pilot Program. There are three ways you can participate.  
 

1. Call-in to listen to the live meeting: Dial 602-666-0783, enter the meeting number: 146 145 

2048 then press #. Press # again if prompted for an attendee ID. This option allows 

participants to ONLY listen to the meeting.  

 

2. View and listen ONLY to the live meeting using a web-enabled device with both video and 

audio. To request to speak at the meeting, you must additionally follow the steps in Option 3 

below. Use the following link on the day of the event to register and join the 

meeting:  https://streetsphx.webex.com/streetsphx/onstage/g.php?MTID=efca6e6fe7bdf3

750ffaca6eb4063584d 

 

3. Request to speak and/or submit a comment or ask a question during the live 

meeting:  Contact Heather.Murphy@phoenix.gov or 602-292-3883 by noon on Monday, 

June 29 if you would like to ask questions or comment about the project during the live 

meeting.  Requesting to speak in advance will allow us to better facilitate the virtual meeting. 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/coolpavement
https://streetsphx.webex.com/streetsphx/onstage/g.php?MTID=efca6e6fe7bdf3750ffaca6eb4063584d
https://streetsphx.webex.com/streetsphx/onstage/g.php?MTID=efca6e6fe7bdf3750ffaca6eb4063584d
mailto:Heather.Murphy@phoenix.gov
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INTERACTIVE STREET CLOSURE & RESTRICTIONS MAP – UPDATED 

JUNE 19.    

To view a listing of current or planned street restrictions please visit: 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/street-closures.  

If you have questions or need additional information about planned street closures 

and restrictions, contact the Street Transportation Department Right of Way 

Management Office at 602-262-6235 or email rmp@phoenix.gov. 

 
 
PHOENIX CHOLLA LIBRARY  

 

Now Offers Kids Café!!  

 
Cholla Library, located at 10050 Metro Parkway E., 85051, is now 
offering Kids Café as part of their expanded curbside service. 
Families with children 0-18 years old can pick up free 
healthy breakfast and lunch meals during Curbside Service 
hours.  For details and additional Kids Café locations visit the 
Phoenix Public Library website. Meals are provided by St. Mary’s 
Food Bank Alliance.  

Hours for participating locations are:   
 
• Monday & Friday: 8:00 to 10 a.m.  
• Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday: 8:00 to 10 a.m. and 5 to 7 p.m.  
• Saturday: 8 a.m. to noon  

 
 

 
PUBLIC TRANSIT CAPITOL/I-10 WEST 

LIGHT RAIL EXTENSION - ONLINE PUBLIC 

MEETING: ENDS JUNE 30 
 
The meeting materials can be accessed any time through June 
30, 2020 by visiting valleymetro.org/capitol.  
 
All meeting information will be provided in English and 

Spanish.  Participants can provide their comments and 

feedback within the online platform. Comments can also be 

submitted verbally during a call-in meeting on June 20 from 10 

to 11 a.m. 

 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/street-closures
https://www.phoenixpubliclibrary.org/Locations/Pages/Cholla.aspx
https://www.phoenixpubliclibrary.org/kids/Pages/Kids%20Programs/Kids-Cafe.aspx
https://www.valleymetro.org/project/capitoli-10-west
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NEWS & EVENTS FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT:  
 
GLENDALE UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 

GUHSD Students Earn More Than $83 Million 
in Scholarships 

 
Glendale Union High School District students had a successful 
2019-2020 school year, which included earning an accumulated 
amount of more than $83 million in scholarships. Students 
received various scholarships from in-state and out-of-state 
colleges and/or universities to pursue their postsecondary 
education goals. In addition, GUHSD is thrilled to report that 
select students were recipients of the prestigious National Merit 
and Flinn Scholarships. Congratulations to all our scholarship 
recipients! We wish them the best as they continue to strive and 
fulfill their academic goals and careers. 
 

 

 
 

GUHSD Grab-and-Go Meal Service  

 

As a reminder, Glendale Union High School District’s Grab-

and-Go Meal Service is still available Monday through 

Thursday from 8 a.m. to 10 a.m. at each school including 

Apollo, Cortez, Glendale, Greenway, Independence, Moon 

Valley, Sunnyslope, Thunderbird and Washington.  

 

Breakfast and lunch meals are provided at the same time, 

and double meals are given out on Thursdays to last the 

remainder of the week. Teens and children must be present 

to receive their meals. No paperwork is required to 

participate. 

 
             

 

 

 

Now Accepting Online, Open Enrollment Applications 
 
Consider joining the top-performing high school district in the Metro-Phoenix area! GUHSD is proud 
to offer open enrollment opportunities to families and students who would like to attend one of our 
nationally recognized high schools including Apollo, Cortez, Glendale, Greenway, Independence, Moon 
Valley, Sunnyslope, Thunderbird and Washington. Open enrollment is now available online. To begin 
the online enrollment process today, visit the following link: https://bit.ly/30Ols29  

 

https://bit.ly/30Ols29
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WASHINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS  

 
WESD Offers New Phone-in Registration 

 

Looking to enroll your child in the WESD? The WESD Welcome 

and Registration Center launched a new phone-in registration 

system making it easy to enroll your child in a WESD school. 

Parents complete a pre-registration form, email required 

documents and complete the registration over the phone. To get 

started, visit bit.ly/wesdenroll.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yesterday marked the final day of 

WESD’s first-ever virtual summer program! Over the past 

three weeks, more than 1,700 students participated in the 

WESD Summer Academy-To-Go at 19 locations. Families 

picked up their STEM learning kits, which featured science 

experiments, robots, circuit boards and cars, mechanical 

claws, photo projectors, and headphones. More than 110 

WESD teachers led Google Meet classes to offer inquiry-

based learning through math and reading. The virtual classes 

also included Social Emotional Learning (SEL) activities 

and specialized summer learning packets. Students, parents, 

and teachers were fully engaged in this innovative and 

exciting summer program. A majority of funding to support 

the program was part of the 21st Community Learning Center Grant. An additional Summer 

Academy-To-Go at Lookout Mountain provided opportunities for more students to take part in the 

program as well. A special thank you to the WESD Academic Support Programs team for helping our 

families learn together this summer! #WESDFamily [business.facebook.com] 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2Fwesdenroll%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1xMyHdFzb6jv2qMc1lN1acdV_qaxVey7JWnoY7sJaSBWJKifpr4TCRIZI&h=AT0jwdqNpYNR4WaS01wNJ9ABLWdKVo5_gNKzdou2XZsZjYKikJHWg799EKwLsov49cHCdm5eK6QQ1PoTanuUirWWjce3zy-o2kWsLVCNDdxFawu3-PBL02NyJdt_hiAAw6Br8sCbW7L8KXyEloJVL65bSWNcf2F6BWB2BB8hsVr9_q2xWmOnI3GCRPOylpPzp2mtI01GE1PoZPIo80DAIeSoQ9jJRnQuzsLF8wUviLL9xvoOiFRcYq1WGlfHBsvxQ-Yos9fATxOlpSvr2kvIcIyCQuOOhgemfjXpmWZjD1ZMT_HOCFy02yrrfmK1-blE-mYLQMbgoyVeGCGcguvcu8STT7ZUQFIEZxcDkoIl-FRhy60gy7NoJ_3g4kBby1PEjJhyw8BdgFJt5yaSWJQs60c0-qGBrkrcq87BoHZWGzTo3ek9S7v2g7zNkH22O_MalnUsv-2OgOwuB9lNns88qGgDwl9qiixoQPAtp1U635yorSlC-0YHwM-I40N6xuFD9CJFxxMfVEfF3DFHDcxHwURtwvd2DNNOVk_IgESTFd5IGTmvE1kigTEM31xM0ABa_JShnuYAg5KJ0-xBPJUvQPoeAl9cvx60Qw1KP7zb5wt0GoabfI84zfOx8TTc9b9HG24F
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/business.facebook.com/hashtag/wesdfamily?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__*5B0*5D=68.ARC5mngJ4bKBdt6KCZPuix26ZdZ2tMraSqnw_KDxl1wmyHWppucbdSzkSnzSMto6peFDXYeLC1xA_mm4bGhHT3QvVviiiCJ4qvVh1TL-dWg_OnzOCy5zru52wgDtPNqC836lCntz4KuVJ-TPEybW-yytkgxLKeIEgG2pC3kmS9AdMwlWTaQQGyPrb8d_Dh4ZRizTCZxU-1l0waUZWm7HtjDbAr2Jk5ooyCFRrfAGDIhKaePxaX1LoiybGz99kmpxI3Dpj-2u-k3-SEqDVFW-FIh_2Y2O1k-JoB5kBL2r6DogilUcHQnLe3UZgyKiXsNx3Dbc9gKloI-Mo-i6SuOc5TZNNA&__tn__=*2ANK-R__;JSUl!!LkjWUF49MRd51_ry!Mmb8zATnj3PkZMgifGl0mKuZvXQGXhdp2KTs9o9yB6F7w8s6abnXrgoZw9yCklvQrTl9P2U$


20 
 

DEER VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 
 

 



21 
 

 
GREAT CHARITIES TO DONATE TO: 
 
 
 
ARIZONA HUMANE SOCIETY  
http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/  

  
CHILDHELP: 2120 N. Central Ave #130, Phoenix, AZ 85004 
https://www.childhelp.org/ 602- 271-4500 

 
PHOENIX CENTER FOR THE ARTS Love the arts? Want to help ensure that the 
programming we offer here at the center continues for generations to come? Please visit: 
https://phoenixcenterforthearts.org/support/ 

 
ANTHEM PETS Animal Rescue: A Voice for the Voiceless  
http://anthempets.org/ 480-287-3542 

 
ARIZONA PAWS & CLAWS www.azpawsandclaws.com  

 
FETCH FOUNDATION: please go to the following site: 
www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program  

 
M.A.I.N. What We Do - M.A.I.N. - Medical Animals In Need, Dog Rescue in  
Phoenix Arizona Kelly Ferreira 480-245-9203 President / Medical Animals In Need 
www.medicalanimalsinneed.com Together we save lives! 

 
MINI MIGHTY MUTTS for more information, contact Angie Crouse at 480-304-5654 or 
info@minimightymutts.com  Also check out our website at www.minimightymutts.com  Mini 
Mighty Mutts is a 501(c) 3 organization.  We rescue the underdog!  

 
OPERATION CARE FOOD BANK located in North Phoenix, a non-profit Christian 
organization committed to helping those in need with food and clothing.  For additional 
information, please call 602-866-0135, or visit: info@operationcarefoodbank.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/
https://www.childhelp.org/
https://phoenixcenterforthearts.org/support/
http://anthempets.org/
http://www.azpawsandclaws.com/
http://www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program
http://www.medicalanimalsinneed.com/
mailto:info@minimightymutts.com
http://www.minimightymutts.com/
mailto:info@operationcarefoodbank.org
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CONTACT DISTRICT 1 
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